
 

 

 
 

Game Over! 
 
By LuAnne Fantasia 
Gulf Region North District 
 

 
 

(Photo by SCPO Foster Nickle) 
 

Senior Chief Foster Nickle couldn't resist flying the Navy ensign over the Gulf Region 
North district compound the morning of Dec. 1, 2007, in honor of the upcoming 
Army-Navy game later in the day. Nickle is Operations NCO in the U.S. Army Corps 
of Engineers Gulf Region North district. He apologized (tongue-in-cheek) to his Army 
co-workers for the young Navy cadets' lack of humility in their 38-3 romp over West 
Point. 



 

 

 
The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Gulf Region Division is augmented by engineer 
officers and noncommissioned officers from the other service branches for the 
reconstruction mission in Iraq, enhancing the Corps' ability to accomplish the 
mission, but leading to a fair amount of ribbing. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Note:  LuAnne Fantasia is the public affairs officer for the Gulf Region North district, U.S. Army Corps of 
Engineers, Iraq. For more information, contact her at (540) 542-1437 or email requests to 
CEGRD.PAO@tac01.usace.army.mil. For more information on the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers in Iraq, 
visit www.grd.usace.army.mil. 
 
 


